
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

9 February 2024 
www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

Sun 10 Feb Lunar New Year 
Mon 12 Feb 9.00am Welcome 
to Country and Smoking Cere-
mony 
Tues 13 Feb Shrove Tuesday 
Wed 14 Feb Ash Wednesday 
9.00am Mass for Yrs 4-6, 1-3 
paraliturgy in their classrooms 
Mon 19 Feb School Photos 
Tues 20 Feb 5.00-6.30pm Foun-
dation Picnic 
Mon Feb 26 9.00am Beginning 
of School Year Mass 
Tues 27 Feb 9.00am Parent 
Helper Training 
Wed 28 Feb-Fri 1 Mar Year 6 
Camp 
Wed 28 Feb 7.00pm P&F 
Meeting 
Thur 29 Feb 2.15pm Parent 
Helper Training 
Wed 6 Mar 7.00pm Foundation 
Parent Learning Info Session 
Mon 11 Mar  Labour Day Public 
Holiday 
Tues 12 Mar  Professional 
Learning Day for Staff (Literacy) 
Wed 13 Mar-Fri 22 Mar 
NAPLAN for Yrs 3 & 5 
Wed 20 Mar 7.00pm Reconcilia-
tion Parent Evening 
Wed 27 Mar  7.00pm PAB 
Meeting 
Thur 28 Mar End of Term 1 at 
1.00pm 
Mon 15 April Start of Term 2 at 
8.35am. 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Thurs 6 May 6.30pm Reconcilia-
tion for Year 3 
Sun 26 May 10.30am Eucharist 
for Year 4 
Fri 2 Aug 7.00pm Confirmation 
for Year 6 
 

PROFESSIONAL LEARNING 
DAYS - PUPIL FREE DAYS 

Tues 12 March Literacy with 
Deb Sukarna 
 

I give you a new commandment, love one another; just as I have loved you, you also must love 
one another. By this love you have for one another, everyone will know that you are my  

disciples.   John 13:34-35 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Our Teachers 
Jesus, when you lived on earth, people called you ‘Teacher’. 

Our teachers are like you when they teach us about God - Father, Son and Holy 
Spirit, about Mary, about heaven, about angels, about saints, about being good, 
about sin, about suffering, about death, about praying, about adding up, about 

spelling, about writing, about computers and lots and lots of other things, 
Help our teachers as they work hard to teach us, help them when they are tired 

or worried, give them lots of fun in being teachers. 
Please bless our teachers and their families. 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

This week Father Peter our Parish Priest visited all classrooms to welcome the stu-
dents back to school. He was delighted to find all students engaged and focused on 
their learning. Across all classes it was evident that the students were happy to be 
back at school. The students in Years 4-6 will be joining Father Peter next week 
Wednesday 14 at 9.00am for the Ash Wednesday Mass in the church. 
 
Thank you to all parents who have their child/children coming to 
school in the correct school uniform. There are some children who 
are wearing the school rain jacket instead of the school jumper. The 
rain jacket should only be worn outdoors and not in class. If stu-
dents are cold they are to wear their jumper in class.  
We require that all students wear the Our Lady’s School hats 
throughout Term 1 . Any students not wearing a school hat will be 
required to sit in the shade. No other hats are permitted to be 
worn. 
 

Chúc mừng năm mới! or Happy New Lunar Year! 

Many families in our community will be welcoming in the Lunar New Year of the 
Dragon. Over the next few weeks there will be many celebrations occurring in the 
City of Brimbank and all around Melbourne, Australia and the world. Our Lady’s 
school wishes all our families who will be celebrating a very good beginning to the 
Year of the Dragon. 
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BUILDING - IMPORTANT UPDATE 

The new building has made much progress and is on schedule to be completed by the 2nd of October this 
year. The builders have been working hard to prepare the top floor so that the concrete slab can be poured. 
Next Tuesday has been scheduled for the concrete to be poured. This means that early Tuesday morning be-
ginning at 6.00am there will be many trucks coming in and out of the school so Station Place will be extreme-
ly busy with trucks coming and going. All going well the concrete slab should be finished by 12.00pm. 
I ask all parents to please take this increased activity into account when dropping off students and perhaps 
consider parking in a different street so as to make sure that no child’s safety is compromised. The builders 
will be supervising the trucks but we also need for you the parents to collaborate by adjusting your usual 
morning drop off routine so that we decrease the amount of traffic while this operation takes place. We 
must all work together to ensure that all our children are safe.  
 
We should see the first floor steel structure up by the beginning of March. This is very exciting news indeed 
as we will be able to get a real sense of the size of the new building once the steel goes up. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OPERATION SCHOOLS BACK 

I would also like to alert you that local Police together with members of the 
Highway Patrol are running an operation to mark the start of the school 
year. Operation Schools Back will target the safety of students arriving and 
departing school with the major focus being the enforcement of the 
40kmph school zones. Motorists are asked to be vigilant before and after 
school as there will be increased pedestrian, road and pushbike traffic.  
Please allow an extra 5 minutes to find a safe and legal park to ensure your 
children’s safety. 

 



 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

A very special invitations to all parents and grandparents 
We would like to invite everyone to join the teachers and students at 9.00am on Monday for the Smoking 
Welcome to Country Ceremony. The Smoking Ceremony will be held on the blue/green grass area and con-
ducted by Uncle Perry Wandin (pictured below) who is a Senior Wurundjeri elder of the Kulin Nation, the 
traditional owners of the land on which our school stands today. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Here is some information about the Smoking Ceremony taken from the following website: 
wurundjeri.com.au  
For thousands of years we have employed Smoking Ceremonies to cleanse places and people of bad spirits to 
promote the wellbeing of our people as well as guests on Country. Contemporary smoking ceremonies may 
involve a Wurundjeri Elder and / or a younger Wurundjeri community member carrying a portable tarnuk 
(wooden dish) containing coals and wet leaves around assembled guests. Alternatively, guests may gather 
around a dedicated smoking site. For full participation, those present will typically be invited to walk through 
the smoke for an individual cleansing.  
 
I encourage parents and grandparents to join us as it will be an opportunity for our school community to 
gather together to witness and participate in an indigenous custom dating back thousands of years.  
 
School starting and finishing times 
The school gates all open at 8:20am and there will be a staff member supervising in the schoolyard. Class-
rooms all open at 8:25am and students can enter their classroom and prepare themselves for the day. Clas-
ses will begin at 8:35am sharp. School will finish every day at 3:10pm. 
 
I ask all parents to collaborate with the school by making sure their child is at school on time. It is difficult for 
children when they have to walk into a classroom where the class has already begun. It puts them at a disad-
vantage. It is also disruptive for the other students in the class as well as the teacher.  
 
Professional Learning Day for Staff 
There will be no school for children on Tuesday March 12th as staff will be furthering their 
knowledge and practice in the Literacy area of Spelling. This day will be facilitated by Deb 
Sukarna our Literacy Consultant who has been working with the school staff in the area of 
Literacy for a number of years.  
There will be also be no school on Monday 11th March as the school will be closed for the 
Labour Day Public Holiday.   
 
School Fees 
All accounts have been sent home to families via the eldest child. You can pay your school fees and levies 
with cash, credit card/EFTPOS or by direct debit from a nominated bank account or credit card via the forms 
with your account or from your Centrelink payments.  



 

  



 



 



 

FI 
Akain - For settling into foundation and being a great communicator by showing kindness to all. It’s great having you in 
our class! From Miss Seona 

Thomas - For settling into foundation and trying your best in all tasks. You have worked so hard, well done! From Miss 
Seona 
 

FJ 

Tyson - For trying his best and helping everyone. We are so glad you are in our class, Tyson. From Miss Wendy 

Vincent - For showing courage and having a go, even when things are tricky. You should be very proud of your efforts 
this week, well done! From Miss Wendy 
 

1K 

Xavier - for having a wonderful start at Our Lady’s by consistently displaying Whole Body Listening and respecting your 
teachers and peers. From Miss Shai 
Ren - for displaying the Learning Asset of a Self Manager by following instructions and looking around you for clues 
about what to do. You’ve had a great to Year 1 start Ren! From Miss Shai 
 

1L 

Rex O - For having an awesome start to Grade 1 and settling into Our Lady’s so well. You have already made some 
lovely friendships. Well done! From Miss Scarlett 

Ava M - For having a wonderful start to the year! You have shown courage and respect while settling into Grade 1. 
Well done! From Miss Scarlett 
 

2M 

Chloe M - For consistently showing the Gospel value of Service by being so quick to help out whenever it is needed. 
You have made such a great start to Grade 2! From Ms Rochelle 

Nathan T - For consistently showing the Gospel value of Respect to everyone in our classroom. You have set such a 
great example of how to follow our classroom mission! From Ms Rochelle 
 

2N 

Rose- For living out the Gospel Value of Respect and Courage. You follow the classroom rules and give everything a go. 
Well done! From Ms Robles 

Aliyah- For displaying the Gospel Value of Courage by taking initiative to share during class discussions. Well done! 
From Ms Robles 
 

3E 

Naing M - For showing maturity and independence as you have settled into Year 3. Well done for making a great start 
to the year! From Miss Steph 

Danny M - For making a positive start to Year 3 at Our Lady’s. You are doing a great job settling in and making new 
friends. From Miss Steph 
 

3F 

Zade S - For being a great self-manager by showing you can make good choices for your learning and remain focused 
during learning time. A wonderful start to year 3! From Ms Christine & Mrs Majczak 

Grade 3F - Congratulations to 3F for a fantastic start to the year! We have been impressed by how you have all 
adapted to your unique learning environment. From Ms Christine & Mrs Majczak 
 

4G 

Mika - For being a helpful and caring member of 4G and for showing the Our Lady’s Gospel value of Service. From Ms 
Karen & Ms Granata 



 

Monique- For making a wonderful start at Our Lady’s school by showing re-
spect to teachers and her peers. From Ms Karen & Ms Granata 
 

4H 

Damien- for your thoughtful and reflective responses to the whole school scrip-
ture and image. From Mr Membrey 

Ijay- for showing the Gospel Value of Courage in your first week at Our Lady’s. 
From Mr Membrey 
 

5C 

Xavier- For being a great communicator by consistently sharing his ideas during class discussions. Super effort! From 
Ms Huyen 

Grace- For displaying very good self-management skills by being organised and using her time effectively. Impressive 
stuff! From Ms Huyen 
 

5D 

Lara - For making a great start to the year by showing Our Lady’s Gospel value of service both in the playground and in 
5D. Keep it up! From Ms Gurry 

Jay - For starting off the year by being an excellent Communicator and Self-Manager! Well done! From Ms Gurry 
 

6A 

Grace - For showing iniative and leadership by stepping up and taking responsibility. From Mr Wickham 

Ayce- For showing iniative and leadership by stepping up and taking responsibilityFrom Mr Wickham 
 

6B 

Kloe - For a fantastic start to Year 6! Kloe has been actively listening and asking questions, and confidently sharing her 
group’s ideas. Well done! From Mrs Belinda & Ms McManus 

Ken - For making a great start to Year 6! Ken has demonstrated a positive attitude towards his learning and 
has willingly shared his ideas with the class. Great effort! From Mrs Belinda & Ms McManus  

FI: Riley N, Aideen C 
FJ: Amanda L, Akain P, Francis T, Henley D 
1K: Glory Z, Oliver H, Audrey C, Sean E 
1L: Ava M, Vincent B 
2M: Hinnaya K, Ryan C, Victoria V, Jeremiah L, Lucas A, Zeb B 
2N: Willow T, Maria A, Kitty M 
3E: Brian N, Hamish M, Sang Cung C 
3F: Van Sui P, Chelsea V, Easton L 
4G: Koby B, Jeronimo C 
4H: Louise N, Andreas A 
5C: Ben M, Kim B, Andi M, Paul Z 
5D: Jasmine D, Matthew M, Skylar C 
6A: Delilah T 
6B: Saiyam S 
STAFF: Mrs Mafodda, Dean, Ms Catherine, Greg, Ms Scarlett 



 



 



 

Australian Girls Choir Open Day 
Look no further than the Australian Girls Choir (AGC) because we encourage, challenge and inspire girls as 
they learn to sing, dance and perform. School aged girls are invited to come along to our February Open Days 
to try our fun and inclusive classes and learn more about being part of the AGC! Please visit our website to 
register to attend our free Open Day: ausgirlschoir.com.au/joinagc 

https://ausgirlschoir.com.au/joinagc
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